
Minutes of Bridekirk Parish Meeting held in 

Bridekirk Dovenby School 

12 May 2016 

Attendees: 

Councillors: Mr J W Graves (Chair) Mr S Dumbill; Mr W Nixon;  Mr R 
Coy;  Mr F Armstrong: Mr I McCambridge; Mr R Stenson; Rev M Jackson 

 Clerk:  Mrs D Cosgrove 

Allerdale Borough Council:  Cllr N Cockburn; 

Cumbria Constabulary: Nobody present 

  

 

 
No. 

 
Item 

 
Action 

4.5.16 Apologies received; Mrs C Fossey; Mr R 
Stenson; Cumbria Constabulary 

  

5.5.16 Minutes of the meeting held on 14th April 
2016 approved and signed as a true record. 
Proposed Mr I McCambridge &  Seconded Mr W 
Nixon 

  

6.5.16 Declarations of interest in the items on the 
agenda – 

None declared 

  

7.5.16 Suspension of the meeting for members of the 
public to speak –None present 

  

 



8.5.16 Accounts for payment and discussion: 

• CALC Annual Subscriptions - £177 cheque 
number 100845 

• AON Annual insurance premium due, no 
renewal letter received, but will be due 
before next meeting. Approved for payment. 
Cheque number 100846 

• Annual accounts approved for signing and 
submission. Proposed Rev Jackson, 
seconded Mr I McCambridge 

  

9.5.16 Reports from outside bodies 

Police report – previously circulated 

Cumbria County Council –nobody present 

Allerdale Borough Council – 

• Allerdale Local Plan Part 2, draft out for 
consultation in September. People should 
have a look to see what is being proposed in 
it. 

• Flooding – Rivers Trust have been out and 
looked at site in Dovenby. Because sediment 
is toxic to fish they are happy to have the silt 
removed. 

• Derwent Catchment – Draft plan is out on 
13.5.16. Flood related content. 

• Cockermouth, Keswick & Workington had 
been left of the list of beneficiaries for money 
to repair flood issues, this is because they 
will be dealt with through a separate fund to 
this £50m 

  

10.5.16 Planning applications 

•           18/04/2016 Proposed Pipeline – 
United Utilities, Bridekirk Development of a 
new water supply pipeline connection from 
Thirlmere to West Cumbria including (within 

  



Allerdale) A water treatment works with 
associated vehicular access, landscaping 
and temporary working areas off A595 near 
Blindcrake. A service reservoir, valve house 
with vehicular access and landscaping at 
Moota Hill. A pumping station with vehicular 
access, fencing and landscaping at Harrot 
Hill, Cockermouth. Underground mains 
supply from the proposed WTW to Quarry 
Hill, Broughton Cross and into Copeland 
Borough's boundary. Slip-lining of existing 
pipelines from Broughton Cross to Stainburn 
SR and from Cockermouth to Southwaite 
Farm incorporating the development of valve 
chambers, excavation and landscaping, 
temporary access, compounds, hard 
standings and other associated 
works.  Concerns raised about the traffic 
disruption and the scale of the map is 
insufficiently detailed to identify exactly 
where the pipe is to be 
located.  Insufficient time to absorb such 
a large document. Routing and traffic 
management are the primary worries. 
How is this going to be managed and how 
long is the road to be closed? 

•           CON1/2014/0796 Land To Rear of 
Tallentire Hall, Cockermouth.  Compliance 
with conditions 6, 7, 8 and 9 of planning 
application 2/2014/0796  No comments 
required, but comments noted. 
Permission had been refused. 



11.5.16 Clerks Report & Correspondence 

• Finally reconnected with HMRC, although 
they still are addressing the letters to Ms K 
Gibson, although to the correct address. 

• Booking made for Graysonside Sunday 
11th December, menu’s to follow closer to the 
date 

• M Sport, received a response regarding the 
signage, but nothing yet has appeared to 
happen. They said it was in hand. 

• Emergency road closures for Dovenby, have 
previously circulated the details of these. 

• Request to get the Bush Inn considered to be 
put forward to the register of community 
assets.  Discussion around this and agreed 
that further enquiries should be made about 
how likely it is to be put on the market, as 
unless there were plans to do so there is little 
point. Mr Rollison to be invited to meeting if 
he wishes to discuss further. 

  

12.5.16 Parish Maintenance -  Potholes have been being 
repaired, but as always new ones are appearing.. 
just keep on reporting as they are identified. 

Notice Boards are looking a bit tired and Mr 
Armstrong will look at whether we can get these 
tidied up. Indicative cost around £50 per board. 

Mr Nixon left the meeting at 8.22pm 

  

13.5.16 M Sport – nothing other than signage to report.      

14.5.16 Cumbria Community Foundation  Next 
applications due in by 30th September.  Next 
meeting 17th October. It has been flagged up to 
them that Dovenby may look at application for 
sound monitors. There is also a bid coming in for 
grass cutter for Bridekirk area. 

• Received money for the defibrillator 
electricity supply 

  



• Bridekirk – outside shelter £5,985 

• Need an updated poster to promote the fund 
with dates to be sent to us for display. 

15.5.16 Noted date of next meeting Thursday 9th June 
2016 7.30pm  Meeting closed at 8.35pm 

  

 

  

Parish Council Contact - bridekirkparish@gmail.com 
Website contact - webmaster@bridekirkparish.org.uk 
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